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IFB No. 2025-30 

Tumon Maui Well Pump & Motor Replacement 
Response for Inquiries No. 1 

 
This document addresses inquiries regarding IFB 2025-30. It provides clarifications and 
additional information for informational purposes. In the event that any responses result in 
modifications to the bid documents, they should be considered as amendments to the original 
IFB 2025-30. 
 
QUESTION/INQUIRY AS SUBMITTED: GWA RESPONSE: 
Questions from May 7, 2025 

1. Can the motor for an 8-stage pump 
be a B&G/Goulds turbine and meet 
your specification requirement? 

No, the motor for the 8-stage pump cannot be a 
B&G/Goulds turbine and still meet the specification 
requirements. As stated in the Guam Waterworks 
Authority Invitation for Bid Number GWA 2025-30 for the 
Tumon Maui Well Pump & Motor Replacement, the 
specification requires the Nidec Motor brand, 
manufactured by Nidec Motor Corporation, to ensure 
compatibility with the existing pump installed at the site. 
Procuring a motor from a different brand, such as Bell & 
Gossett (B&G), manufactured by Xylem Inc., would likely 
require modifications that are cost-prohibitive and could 
cause operational disruptions. Therefore, the solicitation 
is limited to the specified brand to maintain system 
compatibility, protect system integrity, and avoid 
unnecessary expenditures. 

 
Bidders are also notified to visit the GWA website: www.guamwaterworks.org to ensure that any 
addenda to the bid, answers to questions, and reminders are communicated to all bidders 
during the solicitation process. 
 
 
 
 
 
Miguel C. Bordallo, P.E. Date 
General Manager 
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